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Dear friends of Bishop Luffa School,  

 
I hope that reading about the exploits of Bishop Luffa students helps you through the gloom of winter!  
 
We have focused on ‘wisdom’ this term, with our students suggesting public figures that they think are 
wise. While most of our students’ suggestions were people I’d never heard of who were famous for using 
platforms that terrify me, all of them had a very similar message, which I think you could sum up as ‘love 
your neighbour and be kind to yourself’. While there is plenty to be wary of on social media, it was 
refreshing to find our students seeking out light in the darkness. 
 

Best wishes,  

 

Austen Hindman 

Head Teacher.  

 

 

 

‘Bugsy Malone’ is coming to town! 
ishop Luffa Arts Faculty are proud to present Bugsy 

Malone for our annual School Production.   

 

With words written by Alan Parker and music by Paul Williams, 

the show will transport the audience back to 1929.  Gangster 

warfare is spilling into New York streets, with Dandy Dan’s 

hoodlums terrorizing the city with their new weapon – splurge 

guns!  Fat Sam, owner of the Grand Slam Speakeasy brings in 

Bugsy Malone to help him defeat his rival.  But things do not 

run smoothly….. in fact, they get very, VERY messy! 

 

The performances run from Tuesday 3rd March until Friday 7th 

March 2025 in the Bartlett Hall at Bishop Luffa School. 

Performances start at 6.30pm, doors open at 6.00pm, with an 

approximate running time of 2hrs, which includes a short 

interval, with refreshments provided by the PFA.  
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If you would like to attend Bugsy Malone tickets are available priced at £5 through your Arbor account.  

Please go to ‘Shop’ where you can select which day you would like to come and complete the payment.  

We very much hope that you will be able to join us.    

 

Nicky Furnell, Jo Lawlor, Jane Bowen-Melfi & Alfie Sharp 

Arts Faculty 

 

Safeguarding at Bishop Luffa School 
afeguarding at Bishop Luffa is the process of protecting everyone in our community from coming to 

harm.  It is our top priority and we see it as everyone’s responsibility. 

 

At Bishop Luffa we are lucky to have a large safeguarding team.  All our students should be familiar with 

who the safeguarding team are and where they 

can be found in school.  

 

If your child ever has a concern about a student 

or member of staff at Bishop Luffa, please tell 

them to report it to their Head of House, or to a 

member of the safeguarding team.  

 

If you ever have a concern about a student at 

school please do not hesitate in reporting it to a 

member of the safeguarding team.  If you have a 

concern about a member of staff please report it 

to the Designated Safeguarding Lead, Katie 

Faulkner, or the Head Teacher, Austen Hindman. 

 

All details regarding Safeguarding can be found at 

https://www.bishopluffa.org.uk/home/school-

policies-and-procedures/safeguarding-and-child-

protection/ This includes our Principle, Practice 

and Reporting and will introduce you to our 

Designated Safeguarding team led by Mrs 

Faulkner our Designated Safeguarding lead (DSL). 

 

As your children increasingly interact with the 

digital world, we would like to promote the CEOP (National Crime Agency) website 

https://www.ceopeducation.co.uk/parents  This website gives valuable ideas on how to protect children 

online, as well as giving links for you to report areas of concern.  

 

Thank you for playing an important part in safeguarding our school community. 

  

S 
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Students’ Achievements 
ongratulations to the following students on their achievements in activities outside of school: 

 

Frederick Cullen (7King) has qualified for the English Schools National Trampolining final in Derby. 

This is an incredible achievement and there will be more information to follow nearer the time with how 

you can track Frederick’s progress.  

 

Ollie Fillery (7Andrewes) competed in the Chichester Cormorants Swim Club 

championships.  They had their award ceremony recently and won four silver 

medals in 50m Freestyle, 50m Backstroke, 50m butterfly and 100m medley. 

 

Lana Sargent (8Andrewes) was selected to represent Chichester Hockey Club’s 

Ladies second team in their match against Winchester. 

 

Sasha Slavov (8Andrewes) took part in the guitar class in his age category at the 

Chichester Music Festival.  Sasha performed two pieces brilliantly, winning his 

category.  Sasha was also awarded a diploma for participating in the festival.  

 

 

 

Solicitors visit Year 12 Law Students 
t the end of the Autumn 

term, we were delighted to 

welcome two guest 

speakers, Victoria Maxwell and 

Edward Cooke, to talk to the Year 12 

Law classes about their work as 

Family Mediators and in Surrogacy 

Law.   

 

They were able to tell us all about 

their area of expertise but also, what 

made them choose a career in Law, 

what they enjoyed about it, and what 

advice they would give to aspiring Law students.   

 

We enjoyed having them with us very much.  A huge thank you to both Victoria and Edward for taking the 

time to come in and see us. 

Fiona Langstone, Teacher of Law 
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La Diva Choir at Pirates of Penzance 
n Friday 10th January the La Diva choir took part in an exciting singing and movement workshop 

with Marin Handley, Musical Director and the lovely cast members of Pirates of Penzance at 

Chichester Festival Theatre.  La Diva learnt some musical items from the production, and were 

shown how the staging was used during the songs.  Later, after a pizza dinner, La Diva watched the evening 

performance of the show.  This was a great evening and the group had a good introduction to the world of 

operetta.  Many thanks to Angela Watkins for organising this for us. 

Jane Bowen-Melfi, Head of Music  

Bishop Luffa Running Success 

ongratulations to Elodie Hill (10King), Ben Stewart 

(10Andrewes), Joe Stewart (9Andrewes) and Max Gayle 

(9Burrows) who  have all qualified for the English 

Schools National Schools Cross Country Final which is taking 

place in Nottingham later this year. The run took place at the 

familiar Brighton Waterhall fields that still possesses the same 

difficult hill climb that challenges the best of runners, but did 

Bishop Luffa competed against more than 200 runners from 

across Sussex in each of their races and Elodie, Ben, Joe and 

Max all finished in the top 4 which saw them automatically 

qualify for the Final. Well done to Isabella Lendrum (9Burrows) 
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and Isla Hill (10Otter) who finished in the top 20, which means they have a second chance to try and qualify 

for the same Final.  

 

In addition to the individual success our Year 8 and 9 Junior Boys team was ranked the second fastest 

school in the county, due to Max Gayle finishing 3rd, Joe Stewart 4th, Frank James (9Ridgeway) 42nd, and 

Reuben Shewan (9Wilson) 49th - all outstanding performances.  

 

At the end of January Year 7 and 8 students from Bishop Luffa School took part in the West Sussex West 

Cross Country with the girls coming 1st and the boys in 3rd place.  The start of February saw Year 7 and 8 

teams competing in the West Sussex West Sports Hall Athletics Championships with various teams in each 

category.  The Year 7 girls teams came 1st, 3rd and 5th, Year 7 boys in 1st, 3rd and 7th, Year 8 girls 1st and 7th, 

and Year 8 boys 1st and 7th.  Congratulations to all the students who took part in these events.   

Tim Godfray, Team Leader of PE 

 

Bishop Luffa School celebrates International School Award 

ishop Luffa School has been awarded the British Council’s prestigious International School Award in 

recognition of its work to bring the world into the classroom. 

  

This year marks the 25th anniversary of the award, which celebrates the achievements of schools that do 

exceptional work in global education. Bringing an international dimension into the curriculum is at the 

heart of the British Council’s work with schools, so that young people gain the cultural understanding and 

skills they need for life and work in today’s world. 

  

The 2025 award ceremony took place in 

Westminster on Monday 20th January and 

was attended by Members of Parliament 

and representatives from schools around 

the UK.  Eli López-Gamero, International 

Team lead and Team Leader of Spanish, and 

Susie Cooke, EAL coordinator, represented 

Bishop Luffa School at the event. 

 

Bishop Luffa School’s international work 

impacts every student in the school, from 

whole-school assemblies to internationally-

focused projects and programmes involving 

students in Years 7 to 13.  In just the last year, 

students in the International Team have visited primary schools, welcomed delegations from the Korean 

Ministry of Education, fundraised, run an International Week and worked closely with partner schools in 

Germany, France, Tanzania, Spain, Ukraine, South Korea and other countries.  They also help celebrate and 

support multicultural members of the school family with languages and cultures from around the world. 

  

B 
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On hearing the news that Bishop Luffa School had received the award, Eli López-Gamero said, “We are very 

proud that we were invited to the Houses of Parliament to collect our British Council International School 

Award for the second time. 

  

“Huge congratulations to all the fantastic students in our International Team – and indeed to all the 

teachers, staff, parents and carers who have been involved in our international projects over the past three 

years!” 

  

Scott McDonald, Chief Executive of the British Council, said: “The school has earned this prestigious award 

through its inspirational international work and links with schools abroad. 

  

“The International School Award is a chance for schools to be recognised for their important work bringing 

the world into their classrooms. The desire to build on their international work shines through and it is with 

upmost pride that we celebrate their achievements.  

  

“By embedding an international dimension in children’s education, these schools are preparing their 

students for successful lives in the UK or further afield, empowering them to be global citizens, and are 

creating vital opportunities in an increasingly global economy.” 

  

Over 6,000 International School Awards have been presented to successful schools in the UK since the 

scheme began in 1999.The International School Award encourages and supports schools to develop: 

• An international ethos embedded throughout the school 

• A whole school approach to international work 

• Collaborative curriculum-based work with several partner schools 

• Year-round international activity, and 

• Involvement of the wider community. 

 

Textiles Students visit Vogue 

Exhibition 

s part of the Design and Technology GCSE 

programme, we organised a trip to The 

Lightroom, London to see the new VOGUE: 

Inventing the Runway exhibition. This was a 

spectacular new immersive exhibition exploring the 

history of the fashion runway show, from the intimate 

couture salons of the early 20th century to the 

unforgettable pop-culture events of the present. 

The show utilised Vogue’s remarkable archive and 

contributor network to create an experience that 

brought together the industry’s leading voices from the past, present, and future. The trip provided our 

students with a valuable experience of this important component, working from primary sources.  

Melissa Witherow, Team Leader of Textiles 

A 
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Chichester MP, Jess Brown-Fuller visits Bishop Luffa School 
e were delighted to welcome Jess 

Brown-Fuller MP to Bishop Luffa School 

recently.  After a tour around the school 

with some of our Sixth Form students visiting 

various classrooms, Ms Brown-Fuller met with 

members of our student council and talked about 

how parliament works, and careers in politics.   

 

She also met some of our Ukrainian students and 

spoke about the challenges facing a lot of our 

families and staff from Ukraine.  Mr Hindman was 

very happy to share progress on Bishop Luffa 

Launchpad and the exciting developments there. 

 

 

Year 11 Art Students gain inspiration at 

London Art Galleries 

ear 11 students travelled to London to kick start their art 

exam, with some inspiration at Tate Modern and Tate 

Britain. 

 

A highlight for students was The Turner Prize, which featured a 

diverse range of artworks from portrait paintings to installations.  

Students took advantage of both galleries, completing sketches and 

formulating ideas for their projects. 

Laurelly Thorpe, Team Leader of Art 

 

 

Bishop Luffa commemorates the Holocaust  

n this 80th anniversary of the liberation of Auschwitz, Bishop Luffa commemorated the Holocaust.  

The commemoration was preceded by a week of assemblies that explained why we remember the 

horrific events of the Holocaust (and subsequent genocides).  These assemblies included moving 

accounts by Maisie Osmend and Harriet Crow (both Year 13) of their visit to Auschwitz with the Holocaust 

Educational Trust.   

 

A number of Year 9 students also participated in a visit to New Park Cinema to see a special screening of 

One Life, and a group of music and history students were involved in a special performance of The Last 

Train to Tomorrow at Chichester Festival Theatre. 

 

W 

Y 

O 



8 
 

On the 27th January a Star of David was made up 

of tealights in the Bartlett Hall, which all students 

visited.  The tealights had words of hope written 

on the side by members of the School community, 

to fit in with this year’s Holocaust Memorial Day 

theme of A Better Future.  On leaving the Hall, 

students could collect a prayer card to help them 

reflect still further on the events we were 

remembering. 

By marking these events, and keeping the 

memory of the horrific actions of the past alive, 

we hope that, together, we can work towards a 

better future, free from discrimination and 

prejudice.  My thanks go to all those who helped 

make these events so moving and memorable. 

Justin Barnett, Head of Humanities 

 

 

 

The Last Train to Tomorrow at the Minerva Theatre 

n the day the world marked the 

80th Anniversary of the liberation 

of Auschwitz, students from Bishop 

Luffa and Prebendal School performed Carl 

Davis’s opera The Last Train To Tomorrow 

(words by Hiawyn Ormam). The opera is the 

story of the flight of 10,000 children from 

the Nazis in 1938-39 on the Kindertransport 

rescue trains to London. The story is 

harrowingly told from the children’s 

perspective.   

 

Oscar Stephens (7Story), Isla Holl 

(7Andrewes), Sam Hayes (7Andrewes), Scarlet Hackett (7Story), Ayla Tran (7Ridgeway), Kitty-Primrose 

Alden (8Otter), Effie Watson (8Sherborne), Rebecca King (9Otter), Erin Selves (9Wilson), Jonathan Pun 

(7Story), Summer Morace (7Burrows) and Harriet Nichols (7Story), performed brilliantly and we were very 

proud of them all. 
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The students were accompanied by a professional orchestra conducted by Howard Moody. The production 

was organised by Jill Hoskins (Chichester Marks Holocaust Memorial 

Day charity) and directed by Elizabeth Pow. 

Jane Bowen-Melfi, Head of Music 

 

 

Year 12 Historians walk in Henry VIII’s footsteps! 

n Wednesday 29th January, Year 12 History students 

spent the day at Hampton Court Palace.  As part of 

their course they study the early Tudors, including 

Henry VIII, so Hampton Court is incredibly relevant to their 

work.  Students got the opportunity to explore the palace, 

helping immerse themselves in the intrigues surrounding the 

Tudor Court.  To stand in the room where Henry VIII met his 

Council, and to stand in a courtyard that Wolsey would have 

recognised help bring events to life, and can only be helpful 

for their understanding of the period.   

 

A s well as this they also purchased a class mascot, and 

Thomas CranBear will now grace 

many of Ms Hurry's Year 12 

lessons!   

 

My thanks go to Mrs Grove for 

organising the trip, Ms Hurry for 

accompanying it, and the 

students for their exemplary 

behaviour. 

Justin Barnett 

Head of Humanities   

O 
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Inter-House Writing Competition  
his year the English Faculty are running an Inter-house creative writing competition.  Over the year, 

there will be competitions students can enter to win 

the overall Inter-House Creative Writing House 

Cup! We have already had our National Poetry Day, 

Young Writers Poetry Escape and the Christmas Writing 

competitions. We have so many talented writers at Luffa 

and it’s been a delight to read their imaginative and 

creative pieces, which makes it really tricky for our 

student judging panel. There are certificates and prizes 

to be won, along with the chance of being published in 

the school magazine, The Luffa Lines. 

  

National Poetry Day Winners 

1st Florence Day (7Sh), Ivy Revill (8An), Ella Blamire (9Ri), Jo Tupper (10St) and Lyra Wood (11Wi) 

2nd Aarushi Rajyaguru (7Sh),  Evie Clark (8St) and Reya Henderson (9St) 

3rd Lily Hansford (7Wi), Chloe Lendrum (8Bu) and Theo Wright-Smith (9Ot) 

4th Joshua Green (7Wi) and Effie Watson (8Sh) 

5th Harry Bonney (7Ri) and Poppy Baverstock (8Ot) 

Christmas Writing Winners 

1st Aarushi Rajyaguru (7Sh), Nova Dossett-Roberts (8Bu), Jack Castle (9Ki), Georgie Douglas (11Ot) and 

Aaron Butters (13St) 

2nd Rosie Reeve (7Ot) and Ethan Osborne (8St) 

3rd Summer Morace (7Bu) and Ivy Revill (8An) 

  

After judging the Christmas Writing Competition here are the running totals for each House: 

 Andrewes Burrows King Otter Ridgeway Sherborne Story Wilson 

3 5 3 7 4 9 12 5 

  

Miss Kerry Machado, Teacher of English 

 

Students raise money for Children on the Edge  

our of our students – Juno Palmer-Bullock (7Sherborne), Lena Satherley 

(7Sherborne), Rosa Hamilton (7Otter) and Rebekah Jolly (8Story) – have 

been part of an Art Club for nearly three years, and they recently 

painted pictures for an exhibition and had some printed onto cards.  They then 

sold them to raise money for the charity Children on the Edge, selling over 200 

cards, and making a profit of £130.  Children on the Edge works with 

marginalised children in Bangladesh, India, Uganda, Myanmar and Lebanon.  

The money raised will provide a safe school place for a child for a whole year! 
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School receives Democracy Award at the Houses of Parliament 

n Monday 27th January, Bishop Luffa 

was invited to the Houses of 

Parliament to collect a Democracy 

Award, which was linked to the voting that 

students had been involved in at school for 

the West Sussex Youth Parliament back in 

early 2024. The award was delayed due to the 

General Election last year. 

 

Isaac McDonald (11Wilson), Mary-Jane 

Zwinkels (11Ridgeway) and Emily Burt 

(11Burrows) went up to London to represent 

the school and receive the Award. They were 

given a fantastic tour of the Houses and 

Westminster Hall by Edmund Legrave, who is the 

Parliamentary Assistant for Jess Brown- Fuller MP, before going to the Atlee Suite in Portcullis House to 

receive the Award from Tom Rutland, the MP for East Worthing and Shoreham. 

 

After receiving the Award, we all went back to the 

Houses of Parliament to watch the Speakers 

procession, which included our Alumni Ugbana Oyet, 

the Serjeant at Arms of the House of Commons, 

before going in to see both Houses sitting and 

debating. 

 

Andy Jackson, Assistant Headteacher 

  

 

 

 

Sixth Formers get inspired at Media Magazine Conference 

he Media Magazine Conference at The British Film Institute was an essential part of our budding 

Film and Media students’ journeys, with six essential talks ranging from the subject of AI, fandom 

and filmmaking to the topic of YouTubers and newspapers. 

 

Within the conference, we all learned that it means to be a part of the industry from all aspects. We had 

exclusive talks from Chris Hog, Alison Phillips, Hannah Ewens, Harv Frost, Nida Manzoor, and David 

Hesmondhalgh, all prominent figures in the media industry, encompassing all essential roles such as 

lecturing, filmmaking and editing a national newspaper. 
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During each lecture, I observed a significant 

expansion and growth in mine and my class’s 

understanding of the media industry. This was all 

very useful and gave everybody insights on what 

they want to use their Film Studies and Media 

Studies A-Levels respectively for in the future. We 

all felt that having a talk directly from 

Hesmondhalgh came in handy as he is one of the 

media theorists that we are expected to write 

about in our exams, so to be able to meet him 

face to face was something I could never have 

predicted.  

 

One year ago, I was learning about him as if he were a celebrity, and suddenly he was there in front of me.  

On top of this, getting to meet everybody who spoke was wonderful and gave me some real insight on the 

types of amazing creatives that I one day hope to be around within the media industry. 

Hugo Sheppard (13Otter), Film Studies and Media Studies student 

 

Our Spanish Exchange 

hat a fantastic and unforgettable week we had this term with our Spanish friends!  This is the 

third year that we have run an exchange programme with our partner school (Nuryana School) 

in Tenerife, Spain. This year we hosted 25 students from Year 9, 10 and 12, and welcomed three 

fantastic and dedicated Spanish teachers.  

 

It was lovely to see the Spanish students in 

our school, attending lessons, eating at the 

canteen and making new friendships at 

break time. We have been very impressed 

with their level of English and their 

confidence and resilience. They 

participated actively in lessons and 

contributing with ideas and 

opinions. During the week we went to 

Brighton, where we visited the Royal 

Pavilion, and enjoyed the beach, pier and 

lanes. All students loved the city and want 

to come back again soon!  We also explored 

Chichester together, although the best part for our students was playing football, rounders and eating cake 

in the park. A great opportunity to bond together as a group! 

 

On Saturday we visited HMS Victory and the Mary Rose museum in Old Portsmouth. We finished the 

day with a delicious fish and chips lunch in a traditional English pub. A lot of students got together in the 

W 
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evening to watch "el clásico", Real Madrid - Athlético de Madrid football 

match. Sunday was a relaxing day with the families. Most students went to 

the beach, ate a traditional English roast and also went bowling together.  

 

Saying goodbye on the last day was quite emotional but the majority of 

students were organising their own future trips to see each other again. 

Some of the Spanish students did not want to leave! They said they have 

had a wonderful time here and wanted to stay a bit longer.  

 

We would like to take this opportunity to say thank you to all the 

parents who sent us lovely emails thanking us for 

organising the exchange, and for being such great hosts. All 

the Spanish students left with a smile on their faces and 

incredible experiences to remember.  We are all looking 

forward to our trip to Tenerife in June and seeing our 

friends again! 

 

Elizabeth López Gamero 

Team Leader of Spanish & International School Coordinator 

 

 

Bishop Luffa strikes Gold at Chichester Festival of Music & 

Speech 

n Saturday 8th February students took part in the 2025 Chichester Festival for Music, Dance & 

Speech. We are delighted to report that our students performed very well. 

 

• Ralph L’Amie (Year 7) received a Gold medal, commended, for his 

clarinet solo. 

• Ben Taylor (Year 10) received a Silver Medal with honours for his 

saxophone solo and a Gold medal with honours for his duet 

performance. 

• Rebecca King  (year 9) not only was awarded the Paton Clarinet Cup 

receiving a gold medal with outstanding for her clarinet solo, she 

was also awarded the  Helen Maltby Cup, gold medal with honours 

for her clarinet duet 

• Ben Webb (Year 7) received a gold medal with honours for his flute 

duet. 

• Alexander Solly (11Ridgeway) won a cup for his Shakespeare 

monologue. 

 

Congratulations to all our students! We continue to be very proud of their musical achievements. 
Jane Bowen-Melfi, Head of Music 

O 
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Harry Potter Night 2025 

n Friday 7th February the Librarians transformed Bishop Luffa Library for one night only into our 

very own Hogwarts as part of National Storytelling week celebrations in school.    Year 7 and 8 

students came to take part in Potions, Care of Magical Creatures 

and look at the History of Hogwarts museum, plus a very lively 

Quidditch practice.   

 

Students could also relax in the Owlery and shop at 

Honeydukes for magical treats like pumpkin pasties, Fizzing 

Whizzbees, and of course Every-Flavour Beans. The young 

witches and wizards were sorted into Hogwarts houses and 

for each activity had the chance to earn points for their 

house, including for a particularly fiendish quiz.  On the night 

Hufflepuff were victorious as winners of the quiz and overall 

champions of the night. 

 

Each Hufflepuff student received a small prize.  Prizes 

were also presented for the best costumes.  “Harry 

Potter Night is on the surface about bringing 

Students together to have some fun,” said the 

Librarians.  “But it’s also about nurturing a love of 

stories and literature in our pupils that will last their 

whole lives, and it’s obvious when you look at some of 

our guests tonight just how magical and life-changing 

that can be.” 

Mrs Shuttleworth & Mx Thomas, Librarians     

 

 

 

Ramadan 

s the estimated date for Ramadan to begin is Friday 28th February, please let the Head of House 

know if your child is observing Ramadan.  We can then support them in school. 

 

Andrewes – Mr Goldsmith goldsmithr@bishopluffa.org.uk 

Burrows – Mrs Bagdoniene bagdoniener@bishopluffa.org.uk 

King – Miss Hurry hurryk@bishopluffa.org.uk 

Otter – Mrs Stone stonej@bishopluffa.org.uk 

Ridgeway – Mr Vann vannj@bishopluffa.org.uk 

Sherborne – Mr George georget@bishopluffa.org.uk 

Story – Mrs Charge charges@bishopluffa.org.uk 

Wilson – Mrs Duke dukec@bishopluffa.org.uk 
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Sixth Form Winter Ball 

ur Sixth Formers had a fantastic time at their 

recent Winter Ball. 

 

 

 

Eco-School News 

on’t forget we have a recycling box in Reception for the Charity 4sight Vision Support in Bognor. 

https://www.4sight.org.uk/recycle/  Please click on the link to see 

what they can recycle… including mobile phones, nets from mini-

cheeses and pringles tubes.  

 

 

 

PSHE Topics 

he following topics will be covered during PSHE lessons during the 

Spring term (but may be subject to change).   If you have any concerns about the topics being 

discussed, please contact your child’s Head of House or Mrs Smerdon-Corp, Teacher in charge of 

PSHE (smerdon-corpc@bishopluffa.org.uk)  The following subjects are being covered. 

 

Year 7 
Puberty 
Personal Hygiene inc. Dental Care 
Self Esteem 

Year 8 
Healthy Relationships 
Periods and Menstrual Cycles 
Contraception 

Year 9 

STIs 
Contraception 
Aids and HIV 

Year 10 

Knife Crime 
Sexual Abuse 
Mental Health 

Year 11 

Alcohol 
Contraception 
STIs 
Online Reputation 
Drugs 

O 
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Prayers 
he Parents’ and Carers’ Prayer and Support Group have suggested that we circulate a school prayer 

list, so that families can reflect the present concerns of the school in their prayers.  We will aim to 

update the list every month. 

 

Prayer List: 

Every month: 

▪ Students and their families 

▪ All our staff 

▪ Our Governors and Trustees 

▪ Our Clergy Team and Youth Workers 

▪ Our Worship Team 

▪ Our Parents & Friends Association 

▪ Our Christian Union 

▪ Our links to the wider church 

▪ House and Sixth Form Charities 

 

For February & March 

▪ Year 11s sitting Mock Exams and making decisions about Sixth Form. 

▪ Year 9s choosing their Options. 

▪ Preparations for our school production of Bugsy Malone. 

▪ Sixth Formers making plans for Charity Week. 

▪ Anyone involved in the Dance competitions 

▪  

 
 

https://club.teentips.co.uk/home/parents/   
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School Calendar  
 

Monday 17th – Friday 21st February Half Term 

Monday 24th February INSET Day 

Tuesday 25th February School reopens to all students 

Wednesday 26th February 4.00pm – 6.00pm Interhouse Art Competition Exhibition 

Tuesday 4th – Friday 7th March  School Production of Bugsy Malone 

Thursday 6th March Year 8 Eucharist 

Monday 10th – Friday 14th March Year 11 Mock Exams Week 

Monday 10th March 7Sherborne visit Chichester Cathedral 

Tuesday 11th March 7King visit Chichester Cathedral 

Wednesday 12th March 7Andrewes visit Chichester Cathedral 

Thursday 13th March 7Wilson visit Chichester Cathedral 

Monday 17th – Friday 21st March Charity Week 

Monday 17th March 7Burrows visit Chichester Cathedral 

Wednesday 19th March 7Story visit Chichester Cathedral 

Thursday 20th March Year 8 Parents’ & Carers’ Virtual Consultation Evening 

Friday 21st March Fancy Dress Friday as part of Charity Week / Non Uniform Day 

Friday 21st March 7Otter visit to Chichester Cathedral 

Monday 24th – Friday 28th March Year 10 Exams Week 

Tuesday 25th March 7Ridgeway visit to Chichester Cathedral 

Wednesday 26th March Performers Platform for KS3 & KS4 

Monday 31st March – Friday 4th April Chicken Week! 

Tuesday 1st April Interhouse Dance Finals 

Tuesday 1st April Year 7 ABKO Science Trip to Winchester Science Centre 

Wednesday 2nd April Celebration of Dance 

Thursday 3rd April Year 7 RSSW Science Trip to Winchester Science Centre 

Friday 4th April Last Day of Spring Term 

Monday 7th April – Monday 21st April Easter Holidays 

Tuesday 22nd April First Day of Summer Term 

Monday 26th May – Friday 30th May Half Term 

Thursday 3rd July INSET DAY 

Tuesday 22nd July Last Day of Term 

Wednesday 23rd July Start of the Summer Holidays 
 
 
  


